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For Immediate Release   February 23, 2023 

MCTXSheriff Investigating Homicide in Willis 

On February 23, 2023, at 3:00 am, Willis Police Department and the Montgomery County 

Sheriff’s Office responded to a shooting in the 700 block of Pine Circle Drive in Willis, 

Texas.  While enroute, Deputies were advised of an altercation outside the home between two 

family members.  During the confrontation, the suspect 33-year-old Oscar Martinez, shot his 

brother, 30-year-old Julio Martinez, and fled the scene in a vehicle.  Upon arrival, law 

enforcement attempted life-saving measures on Julio Martinez; however, he succumbed to his 

injuries.  Law enforcement was able to locate the vehicle that fled and detained Oscar Martinez.   

Detectives with the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide and Violent Crimes Unit and 

Crime Scene Investigators, along with the Montgomery County District Attorney’s Office, 

responded to the scene to assist in the investigation. Oscar Martinez was transported to the 

Montgomery County Jail and is being charged with murder. 

This is an ongoing joint investigation with the Willis Police Department and the Montgomery 

County Sheriff’s Office, and no further details are available at this time.   

Our thoughts and prayers go out to the family and friends during this tragic event. 

      Oscar Martinez 

Stephen Walker, Specialist 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 

Administrative Services 

Follow us @MCTXSheriff 

http://www.mctxsheriff.org
https://www.facebook.com/MCTXSheriff/?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/MCTXSheriff?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/mctxsheriff/
https://nextdoor.com/agency-detail/tx/montgomery-county/montgomery-county-sheriffs-office-4/

